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   The dust has settled on our 6th An-
nual GERL Rescue Challenge. 
WOW, what a show we had this 
year! Douglas Owens won the event 
with Kendall, a 4 year old Pinto filly. 
Kendall completed her In-Hand and 
Obstacle Portions with the confi-
dence and trust of her trainer, she 
even did part of it At Liberty! Doug-
las did an enjoyable Indian themed 
storyline for his Freestyle.  Tinker 
Moffitt and Annie placed Second and 
did an awesome cattle drive for their 
Freestyle. Kira DeRosa placed Third 
with Skittles. Kira was injured prior 
to the event and her 14 year old sister 
IrisAnn Nee did a wonderful job of 
showing Skittles.   
   After an exciting and moving open-
ing ceremony which included a per-
formance by The Madison County 4-
H Drill Team - Cowboys and Angels 
and remarks by Patty Livingston 
GERL President and Mat Thompson 
GDA Equine Director, each trainer 
took the microphone and told a bit 
about their personal experience during the training of 
their rescue horse. That added great interest to the pro-
gram as the audience began to pick a favorite for which 
to cheer. We had two wonderful demonstrations from 
the UGA Eventing team and Elaina Schmersey and 

Cookie Monster. I do believe the highlight of the day 
were the two demonstrations from the Medieval Times 
knights from Lawrenceville! The head trainer showed 
the crowd how they train their horses for their perfor-
mances followed by a jousting demonstration. 

Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd. 

P.O. Box  328 

Bethlehem, Ga. 30620 

770-464-0138 

https://gerlltd.org 

contactus@gerlltd.org 

By Tamma Trump 
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Continued on page 3 

2019 GERL Rescue Challenge 
By Tamma Trump 

Continued from page 1 

   Mickey Farmer was on his game again this year and 
raised lots of money at the Rescue Challenge live auc-
tion! Thank you, Mickey,! Patty and her crew did a 
wonderful job of selecting items and setting up the Si-
lent Auction and a big shout out to the ladies that 
manned the flea market booth! You all did a great job 
and raised a lot of money for our horses. 
 
    I would like to thank our many volunteers, we could 
never have undertaken such an ambitious project as the 
Rescue Challenge. Also, a special THANK YOU to the 
dedicated Rescue Challenge Committee – CeCe Calli, 
Cindy Wiltrout, Laurie Wilson, Linda Kundell, Lisa 
Muffley, Patty Livingston and Allen Brock.   Our 
Sponsors and Vendors play an important role in the 
event as well. Thank you to everyone that came and set 
up a booth! This is the last year for the Rescue Chal-
lenge to be at the UGA Livestock Arena. It will re-
vamped and become a part of the GA Horse Fair in 
Conyers April 17, 2021.  https://georgiahorsefair.org 

Douglas Owen and Kendall 

Elaina Schmersey and Cookie Monster 

Cowboys and Angels Drill Team 

Medieval Times Knight trying to get a smile. 
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2019 GERL Rescue Challenge 
By Tamma Trump 

Continued from page 2 

4H—Art for Horses Donated the money to GERL!   Iris Ann Nee and Skittles 

Group photo of Trainers and supporters Medieval Times was a crowd-pleaser! 

Douglas and Kendall Tinker takes a moment to speak to some fans. 

Continued on page 4 
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2019 GERL Rescue Challenge 
By Tamma Trump 

The Paulding County 4H Horse & Pony Club We had a huge crowd of spectators. 

Jessie Murray and Mat Thompson at the GDA booth. 

Betty Sue Hearin, Mickey Farmer, Linda Venable & Pat Dean 

Medieval Times spoke to the audience about their program.. 

Merada Moffitt and CeCe Calli visit the lobby. 

Continued from page 3 
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Kel-Mac Saddle Club Awards GERL with Donation  
By Patty Livingston 

   Hi, my name is LeeAnn Farris.  I’m a 47 year old living in 
northern Harris county on the border with Meriwether and 
Talbot counties on 45 acres with my active duty army hus-
band, a 16 year old daughter, 4 hors-
es, 4 giant dogs, 2 guinea pigs, 1 Af-
rican Grey parrot, 10 chickens and 2 
tanks of fish.   

   I fell in love with horses as a small 
girl when I got Tony the pony for my 
7 or 8th birthday.  I have been an 
advocate for pets my entire life and 
volunteered for rescue organization 
helping rehabilitate and rehome eve-
ry type of animal from reptiles to 
horses.   

   I grew up in rural Meriwether and 
Talbot counties on pig, peanut and watermelon farms.  My 
Mom’s family is from this area.  My Dad’s family is from 
Long Island NY and I went to high school there.  I have a 
M.Ed and BA in Business Admin from Columbus State 

University.  I was a big supporter of GERL in the early 
2000’s when I trail rode regularly.  A spinal fusion kept me 
from riding for many years and then we moved often as a 

military family.  While living in Italy 
I founded and ran a non-profit to 
help families moving to and from 
Italy with pets.  I’m very proud that 
PCS Pet Project of Italy was able to 
help over 50 pets and 30 families 
move successfully to and from Italy 
and Europe.  I still offer the website 
and my experience if people need 
help.   

   When my husband was getting 
close to retiring, we decided to move 
back here.  My two mares were fi-
nally able to be at home with me for 

the first time in over 10 years.  We recently adopted 2 geld-
ings who needed a new home.  I’m very excited to be a part 
of GERL and help in any way I can. 

Spotlight on Our Area Coordinators 

LeAnn Farris 

   On December 8, 2019, I attended the Kel-Mac     

Saddle Club awards banquet at Bonner’s Triple B Res-

taurant in Buckhead.  GERL has been the recipient of a 

portion of the funds that the Kel-Mac organization gra-

ciously and generously distributes to several worthy 

non-profit organizations for the past several years.  

Most of their monies come from the hard work of the 

volunteers that put on horse shows throughout the year.   

   The restaurant is closed off to anybody except Kel-

Mac folks for this occasion and the room is always full 

of people.  Many are youngsters who were there to col-

lect a trophy for their efforts in the ring.  Kel-Mac is a 

unique, not to mention the oldest, saddle club in Geor-

gia.  They provide an opportunity for families to show-

case their horses in a fun and enjoyable way. 

   GERL is very appreciative of clubs like Kel-Mac 

who recognize non-profits in Georgia who strive to 

make things better for horses.   Thank you for your 

generous donation and support, Kel-Mac Saddle Club! GERL President, Patty Livingston,  
thanked the Kel-Mac members for their donation.  
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   The Georgia Department of Agriculture Equine Division was 

called out to a farm where they found approximately 80 horses on 

150 acres of land.  The local Sheriff’s office was also involved.  

The gentleman who owned the horses also had 50 head of cattle 

on his property.  They were in an area of the state that was suffer-

ing from the draught and the owner had no horse quality hay to 

replace the grass, leaving many of the horses very thin.  He was 

told by the State and County that he had to disperse the herd and 

he was agreeable to do that.  Hence, my association with him.  

What I gathered from my conversation with him is that he was a 

backyard breeder of Arabian horses for many years, boasting at 

times of their bloodline and their value “back in the day”.  Of 

course, he had no real breeding program; the stallions and mares 

ran together, producing an annual supply of offspring year after 

year.   

   He and I had several phone conversations during the following 

weeks, and he mentioned to me that he had a livestock hauler that 

he was going to call to take the horses.  I offered to help with a 

large herd dispersal from his property in lieu of that, but he de-

clined.   All the horses were feral and untouchable and there were 

many mammas and babies in the herd, as well as large supply of 

stallions.   He did agree to let me have 5 of the babies.  I knew 

that there was another Rescue was involved and he was allowing 

them to take a few, as well. 

   He called me on a Friday afternoon and said I needed to come 

right away because they were loading horses.  My sidekick and 

“go to person”, Rylee Nash, and I went over there the next morn-

ing.  GERL Secretary, Cynthia Anderson, met us there with her 

horse trailer as a back-up.  Most all the big horses were gone 

when we arrived.  The babies and younger horses had been sec-

tioned off on a 5-acre pasture with a catch pen.  We picked out a 

few babies, along with 3 of the thinnest horses, which ended up 

being 6 instead of 5.  We were able to run 4 of them onto my trail-

er which was backed up to the gate of the catch pen.  Cynthia’s 

trailer was loaded with the other 2 babies and off we drove, head-

ed to Bethlehem.   There were 4 or 5 other trucks/trailers that ar-

rived as we were leaving that were also picking up horses.  I am 

grateful that he allowed us to come and get a few that will have a 

better life.  He certainly didn’t have to do that.  I’m guessing that 

twenty to twenty-five  horses were rescued that day. 

Six Amigos 
By Patty Livingston 

The Six Amigos happily munching on hay at their  

new foster home in Bethlehem. 

“Braveheart” was one of the thinnest of the 6 horses,  
but also the bravest. 
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   The “Six Amigos” are currently being rehabilitated with good 

grain three times a day, alfalfa hay and a round bale of Bermuda 

at their disposal to get to a healthier weight.  Five of the six are 

stallions that will require castration.  They are becoming more 

trusting with this regimen and diet.  Of course, they remain in 

quarantine until blood can be pulled for Coggins.  Afterwards, 

they will go in pairs to separate foster homes where they will 

hopefully, become trusting partners.   

   There are many large herd situations just like this one, all over 

our state.  GERL has had some experience in the past with large 

herd/hoarding situations. What we learned is that the owners al-

ways have a need to be in control of the entire dispersal, making it 

impossible to accomplish much of anything.  The fact that their 

horses are always feral makes the situation very dangerous to han-

dlers. This brings me to a dilemma:  What do we want GERL’s 

role to be in these types of cases going forward? There is no clear 

answer at this time, but I suspect we’ll do what we always do…

take each situation as they come and cross that bridge when we 

come to it! 

Six Amigos 
By Patty Livingston 

They love their hay! 

The 6 Amigos stick together like glue. 
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   The annual Christmas party which is held at my 

home in Bethlehem each year, was a great time!  There 

was no rain, if you can believe that!  We had a good 

crowd of folks and the best food on the planet at our 

disposal.  Because it had rained all day the day before 

the party, we didn’t have a bonfire, but that didn’t 

seem to bother anybody.    

   It was nice to see 

old friends and catch 

up, as well as meet 

some new friends. 

There was a lot of 

laughing that went 

on, so I’m guessing 

that everybody was 

having a good time.  

We had a small 

group of folks that 

stayed until 11:00.  

We joked about how 

long it had been 

since any of us 

stayed out that late 

anymore. (Except the hostess).  Sue Wrensen spent the 

night rather than drive back home that evening, which 

was a treat for me.  We got up the next morning and 

enjoyed a hearty breakfast of bacon and eggs and sev-

eral cups of coffee.   The perfect end to a great gather-

ing!  So, be sure to put this party on your calendar for 

next year and come join us!  It’s always the second 

Saturday of December!  Merry Christmas! 

GERL’s Annual Christmas Party 
By Patty Livingston 

Group Photo of the party guests.  

Buffalo Plaid Trio –  
Donna Pieper, Mickey Farmer 

and Sue Wrensen 

Norma Weber, Mac Little and Amy cox Linda Kundell, Laura Whitt and Susie Bond.     

Mac Little, Betty Sue Hearin,  
Norma Weber, Brenda & Clay Smith 
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Absalon, John - Bartow, Floyd, Gordon, Cherokee, 
Paulding.  (770) 546-9672  /  sanstet@bellsouth.net 

Anderson, Cynthia - Baldwin & Putnam 
(770) 713-9887  /  gomaisfat@yahoo.com 

Aronson, Dr. Amy - Lowndes 
(229) 356-7991 / aaronson@valdosta.edu 
Beasley, Hugh—Coffee, Bacon, Jeff Davis, Telfair, Ben Hill, 
Irwin, Berrien and Atkinson  
(912) 381-4219 / hugh01@windstream.net 

Bell, Gloria – Coweta and Fayette 
(706) 392-7520 / gloria@decorinsights.com 

Benfield, Rita - Douglas, Haralson, Carroll 
(770) 330-0877 / ritabenfield@gmail.com 
Bond, Susie - Newton, Morgan & Greene 
(770) 464-4353  /  gerlsusie@att.net 

Brayton, Cynthia - Rockdale & Henry 
(678) 490-6266 /  leaper12@hotmail.com 

Brock, Allen - Franklin, Madison, Hart, Stephens, Elbert, 
Banks, Jackson, Clarke, Oglethorpe, Habersham, Rabun 
(949) 637-1416 /  astunt1@yahoo.com 

Calli, CeCe  -  Hart, Franklin and Elbert  
(706) 371-5804 / gerlfoster@aol.com 
Carter, Dotti & Jack - Towns 
(706) 896-4997  /  (706) 835-5677 
frogleap@windstream.net 

Copeland, Helen - Forsyth & Dawson 

(770) 361-5053 / outlawstar10@hotmail.com 

DeVane,  Charles & Linda—Brooks, Thomas & Cook 
(229) 263-7714 / (229) 560-0844 

Farrar, Alice—Jones 
(478) 451-7999 / alice.farrar@gmail.com 
Farris, LeeAnn—Harris, Meriwether, Talbot & Muscogee 
(706) 580-6382  /  purplepeach1972@yahoo.com 

Fayard, Brenda—Pike, Lamar, Upson & Spalding 
(770)856-2144 / Fayardb@bellsouth.com  

Folea, Theresa - Forsyth  
(770) 307-7625/770-205-5852 / tfolea@gmail.com 
Gavitt, Heather - Brantley, Ware, Pierce, Glynn & Bacon 
(912) 548-3301 / heathergavitt79@gmail.com  
Grage, Wendy - Gwinnett, DeKalb, Walton & Rockdale 
(404) 660-6646 / wgrage@me.com 
Greene, Brian—Walton 
(404) 660-6420  /  brian.e.greene7@gmail.com 
Hammond, Angie - Elbert, Madison, Franklin & Hart  
(762) 338-8786 / ahammond1023@gmail.com  

Jones, Debra & Walter  -Wayne, Long, Liberty, Appling 
& Glynn  (912) 424-9707 / walterdebra97@gmail.com  
Kingsley, Tanya  - Jasper, Butts, Monroe, Jones & Putnam  
(706) 468-0794 / twkings@gmail.com 
Kundell, Linda - Oconee, Morgan, Oglethorpe, Athens & 
Clark  (706) 769-6395 /  lindakgerl@gmail.com 
LaPierre, Alex - Clayton, Houston, Dougherty, Floyd 
(678) 262-8843 / pkperformancetherapy@gmail.com  

 

Mabey, Marge—Hall 
(770) 906-0655 / margemabey37@gmail.com 

McVay, Tracie  -  Harris and Troup 
(706) 718-3993 / traciemcvay@aol.com 
Muffley, Lisa  -  Clarke, Oconee and Madison 
(706) 540-6153 / cuebie2@gmail.com 
Rast, Lee  - Dade, Walker, Catoosa, Chattooga, Floyd,  
Gordon and Bartow 
(404) 964-5665 / rastla@aol.com 
Raybon, Annette - Paulding , Cobb, Bartow 
(770) 445-8655 / raybonta@bellsouth.net 

Reffner, Taylor Monroe – Bryan, Chatham and 
Bulloch 
(912) 665-2502 / tmmonroereffner@gmail.com  
Roush, Lori—Warren, Hancock, Wilkes, McDuffe, Glascock 
and Washington 
(706) 699-0230  /  cfdancingstar@aol.com 
Robinson, Lynne  - Cobb, Paulding, Bartow, Cherokee, 
Douglas and Fulton    
(404) 435-5746  / lynne@gerlltd.org  

Scruggs, Amy– Cook , Lowndes, Colquitt, Thomas, Berrien 
and Lanier 
(520) 403-8949 / amy.scruggs1981@gmail.com 
Uhlenbrock, Rita—Bulloch, Chatham, Effingham 
(912) 667-5151 / ritarae819@gmail.com 

Whitworth, Debbie - Elbert & Hart 
(404) 805-4409 / rlw73dpw@gmail.com 
Williams, Michelle - Spalding 
(404) 290-8115  /  shelly19629@gmail.com 
Wrensen, Sue - Cherokee 
(770) 331-6947 / swrensen@comcast.net 
Ziebell, Ray—Dawson & Pickens 
(770) 354-0293 / razfences@msn.com 

Area Coordinator Director 

Patty Livingston (770) 867-0760 

gerlpatty@yahoo.com 

AREA COORDINATORS NEEDED in 

MIDDLE AND SOUTH GEORGIA! 

   We Need You!! Please consider volunteering to be 

GERL’s horse “go to person” in your area.  The types of 

things that you might  be asked to do would be to perform 

a “drive-by” to check out a “skinny horse” report in your 

area. Perhaps someone in your area has applied to adopt 

one of our horses and we need someone to perform a farm 

visit.  Please call Patty  Livingston at the number above if 

you can spare a little of you time. 
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PLEASE CONSIDER SUPPORTING GERL  
THROUGH THE  

AMAZON SMILES PROGRAM. 
 

   As of December 2019 GERL has received $3,466.37.   
That is very encouraging, thank you to those who always 
go to the Amazon Smile link and support GERL while 
you do your shopping.  If you shop on Amazon through 
their Amazon Smiles program, 0.5% of your purchase is 
donated to GERL.  In order to support GERL through 
the Amazon Smiles program, all you have to do is go to 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-2080606 and choose 
Georgia Equine Rescue League as your charity.  You 
also have to begin shopping via that link in order for 
your purchases to be credited toward GERL.  What a 
great way to support a great cause without spending any 
of your own money. 
 
   You can find links to both of these programs on the 
GERL website at https://gerlltd.org.  Our thanks go out 
to all of you who have chosen to support GERL through 
these programs. 

 1 tsp. extra-virgin olive oil 

 2 cloves garlic, minced 

 1 c. diced onion 

 2 carrots, diced 

 1 lb. boneless skinless chicken breast,  

cut into 1/2" pieces 

 2 celery stalks, diced 

 kosher salt 

 Freshly ground black pepper 

 32 oz. low-sodium chicken stock 

 1 c. egg noodles 

 1/4 c. chopped parsley 

 

1. In a large pot over medium heat, heat oil. Add on-
ions, celery, and carrots and cook until softened, 6 
minutes. Add garlic and thyme and cook until fra-
grant, 1 minute more. 

2. Move vegetables to one side of the pot and add 
chicken. Season with salt and pepper and cook 

until no pink remains, 6 to 8 minutes. Add stock 
and 1/2 cup of water and bring to a boil. 

3. Add noodles and cook according to package in-
structions. Season to taste with salt and pep-
per. Add parsley and serve immediately. 
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GERL’s Booth at  

Pickers Paradise 

   You may have heard that GERL has 

rented a booth at the Antique Mall, Pick-

er’s Paradise, located behind the BB&T 

Bank on Spring Street in Monroe.  We re-

cently had 2 volunteers by the name of 

Terry and Pat Allen who built 2 very nice 

shelves to allow easy access to more 

items.  In addition, we’ve just posted a 

20% off of everything!  So, if you’re in 

need of English or Western tack or a 

GERL T-shirt, please visit our booth at 

Pickers! 

For those of you who like to know where GERL spends your donated dollars, below is an update 

since our last quarterly newsletter: 

• GERL provided $1,857 to assist individuals under our Crisis Intervention Program.  The 

money went toward feed, hay and vet care while their owners overcome short term issues 

such as job loss or medical issues. 

 

• GERL provided $2,040 for vet care for horses at the various GDA facilities. 

 

• GERL provided $4,116 for feed and hay for the horses at the Lee Arrendale and Pulaski Pris-

on       facilities. 

 

• GERL provided $450 for the castration of 2 stallions for Hall County Animal Control. 

 

• GERL provided $3,135 for a metal carport and panels for a equine holding pen for Oconee  

County Animal Control. 

GDA and Other Updates 
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W h o ’ s  W h o  
Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd. 

Board Members 

Patty Livingston  - President 
(770) 867-0760  /  gerlpatty@yahoo.com 

Tamma Trump - Vice President 
(770) 655-0819  /  mswhinney@juno.com 

Lynne Robinson - Treasurer 
(404) 435-5746  /  lynne@gerlltd.org 

Cynthia Anderson—Secretary 
(770) 713-9887  /  secretary@gerlltd.org 

  Linda Kundell- Alternate 
(706) 769-6395  /  lindakgerl@gmail.com  
 

 
Adoption & Foster Coordinator - CeCe Calli 

(706) 371-5804  /  foster@gerlltd.org 
Volunteer Coordinator—Leslie Lambert 

gerlvolunteers@gerlltd.org  
Auction Coordinator - Sue Wrensen 

(770) 331-6947 / swrensen@comcast.net  
Stallion-Gelding Coordinator 

Marian Finco / (706) 340-4368 / mhfinco@aol.com 
Public Relations Coordinator  - Position Open 

Flea Market Coordinator 
Jacki Moore 

Event Coordinators 
Poker Ride—Amy Cox  

Rescue Challenge Coordinator - Tamma Trump 
(770) 655-0819  /  mswhinney@juno.com  

Social Media Coordinator 
Nancy Bogardts  / a4dognight@hotmail.com 

 

 
Grant Writers / Lisa Clark & Cynthia Brayton  

 
Merchandise Coordinator - Linda Kundell 

(706) 769-6395 / lindakgerl@gmail.com  
Website & Newsletter - Steve DeMoss 

(678) 427-5771  /  steve@gerlltd.org 
GERL Advisory Board 

Rhonda Veit, DVM 
 

To report a case  of equine abuse, call the Georgia De-
partment of Agriculture’s Equine Division 

Monday - Friday  /  8:30 am - 4:30 pm 
(404) 656-3713 or (800) 282-5852 

If you would like GERL to assist with an 
Equine Abuse case call (770) 464-0138 

Interested in becoming an Area Coordinator? 

Area Coordinator Director 

Patty Livingston 

(770) 867-0760 

gerlpatty@yahoo.com 

 

Donations in Honor of 

Connie Jacobson by Helen Carlos & Ron Hilliard 

Dr. Linda Stringer by Dianne Harper 

Alison Mercer by Jeannette Ginn 

Debbie Whitworth by Don and Anne Fortson 

Linda Sikes by Judy Gore 

Sandra Hagge by Denesa Snell 

Cathy Merritt by Denesa Snell 

Sharon Reynolds by Denesa Snell 

Gail & Gerry Williams by Denesa Snell 

Mike & Julie Pickard by Denesa Snell 

Melanie's Bat Mitzvah by Lauri Frenkel 

Barbara Clark & Sandy Freeman 

 by Martha Shepherd 

George Wood by Janice Moore 

Tom & Jennifer Hartig by Michael Mielke 

Rosalie McKenzie by Carolyn Combs 
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Starved and neglected horses impounded by the Georgia Department of Agriculture need your 

help!   Donations will be applied directly towards feed and hay for impounded horses.  Currently, 

the cost for rehabilitating a horse is approximately $150 per month, per horse. 

Make your TAX DEDUCTIBLE donation through the Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd. 

“Feed a Horse” program.  We need your help so that these horses can live. 

Get involved!  Ask your friends, family, co-workers and others to help raise money to feed the 

horses! 

I would like to make a donation of: 

□ $150.00 per month for 4 months to rehabilitate one horse. 

□ $600.00 one time donation to rehabilitate one horse. 

□ $____________ per month to help rehabilitate the horses. 

□ $____________ any donation is gladly accepted! 

...or Pay online https://gerlltd.org 

 

Name: ______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _____________________________________ City:_____________ State:____ Zip:_________ 

Telephone #: _____________________  Email:  ________________________________ 

THANK YOU! 

Make check payable to:  

GERL 

Mail to: P.O. Box 328 

Bethlehem, GA  30620 

“Feed a Horse” 
Program 

Itty Bitty Before Itty Bitty After 

https://gerlltd.org 

Your donation is 

tax deductible! 

Join our Feed A Horse Program 
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T-Shirt $16.00 Sweat Shirt $55.00 

Colors:  Violet/Crunch Berry/Lagoon Blue 

Sweat Shirt with printed logo 

Sizes available: M, L, XL & 2X 

Colors: Mint/Blossom/Melon 

T-Shirt with printed logo on front/back 

Sizes available: M, L, XL & 2X 

Back of shirt 

Support GERL by wearing our merchandise! 

Available to purchase on our website https://gerlltd.org 

Gildan Soft style Ladies V-Neck Tee $16.00 

V-Neck T-Shirt with printed logo on front 
Sizes available: M (6-8), L (8-10), XL(10-12) & 2X(12-14) 

Adult Short Sleeve T-Shirt $20.00 

T-Shirt with printed logo on front/back 

Sizes available: M, L, XL & 2X 

Back 

Front 

Colors: 

Kiwi/Violet/Chalky Mint Colors: Azaleza Only 
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Visit our website for up to date adoptable horses: https://gerlltd.org 

Yankee  is a 15.1hh 16 year old Blue Roan QH Gelding.. He 

has an old injury to his left front pastern that was never treated.  

For this reason he is being offered as a Pasture Pal only..  He is 

easy to handle and good for the farrier. This is the horse that 

everybody wants with their old mare or gelding.!  

 
For adoption fees and additional information,  

please contact CeCe Calli, Adoption Coordinator. 

(706) 371-6804  /  adopt@gerlltd.org 

Ladybug has a gentle soul and is very easy to handle. She 

gets along well with other horses. She leads well and is very 

willing. She stands quietly for the farrier and the veterinarian.  

She does require a pill once a day for Cushing's. 

Cooper is a 15 hh 20+ year old Sorrel QH Gelding.. He is 

being offered as a pasture pal,.  He is easy to handle & good 

for farrier.  Cooper  is looking for a forever home where he 

will be loved and cared for. 

Ransom is a 15.1 hh 26 year old Sorrel QH Gelding. He gets 

along well with other horses and is very sweet. He has good 

ground manners, stands quietly for the farrier and the veterinari-

an.   He does require a half Previcox for arthritis. Pasture pal 

only. 
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Visit our website for up to date adoptable horses: https://gerlltd.org 

Kendall is a four year old, 13.1hh sorrel paint mare who won 

the 2019 Rescue Challenge. She was trained by Douglas Ow-

ens.  She is quiet and smart.    

Annie is a 13.2 hh 3-year-old brown registered Quarter 

Horse and she is super cute! . Annie won second place in 

the 2019 Rescue Challenge competition. She was trained by 

Tinker Moffitt.  She is a very sweet girl and very willing 

partner. 

 
For adoption fees and additional information,  

please contact CeCe Calli, Adoption Coordinator. 

(706) 371-6804  /  adopt@gerlltd.org 

Sox is one of the “Six Amigos” herd of feral horses that 

GERL brought into the foster program.  He is approximately 

13.3 hh, 4-year-old Bay Grade stallion.  He has been totally 

rehabbed since this photo and is currently at a trainer’s to be 

halter broke. He will be gelded soon!  

Braveheart is one of the “Six Amigos” herd of feral horses 

that GERL brought into the foster program recently.  He is 

approximately 13.3 hh, 4-year-old Bay Grade stallion.  He 

has been totally rehabbed since this photo and is currently at 

a trainer’s to be halter broke.  He will be gelded soon! 
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Please visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 
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GERL Calendar of Events  -  Mark Your Calendars! 

Mark your calendars so that you don’t miss any of these wonderful events that will benefit GERL.  It’s a guaranteed 

great time, a benefit for a wonderful cause and a way to see old friends and meet new friends! 

Visit our website for up to date information on events: https://gerlltd.org 

Please visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 

February 8, 2020 
GERL Annual Meeting 

Winder Lion’s Club 
Winder, GA 

 

    April 25, 2020 
Andee Rogers Memorial Poker Ride 

Fausett Farm, Dawsonville, GA 

Month of November  
Stallion to Gelding Castration Month 

Various clinics all over Georgia 
 

 
December 12, 2020 

GERL Christmas Party 
Bethlehem, GA 

Miscellaneous Donations  

Denise Mortensen & Family  

Karen Henderson – B & E Henderson Farms 

Claire Drew 

Molly Aggar – Hearth Designs 

Kim and Daniell Martin 

Kel-Mac Saddle Club 

Lynn Garrett 

Deborah Ferrell 

The Haley Foundation 

Lauren Norwood 

Kim Hampton 

Robyn Smith 

Sherry Massey 

Susan Lang  

Lamar & Kathy Chandler 

Gerald & Vivian Gowitt 

George & Charlotte Zubowicz 

Easy Stones Natural Logistics 

Dixie Cowles 

Christopher & Susan Gregory 

Martha Woodham 

Priscila Hechenbichler 

Mary Murray 

Mary-Ellen Mateyka 

Stephanie Wrosch 

Vicki Ankcorn 

Alice Farrar 

Alice Zeigler 

Beth Kemp 

Beverly Kay Fletcher 

Brooke York 

Jean Roten 

Joanne Strange 

Joe & Sunny Holloway 

Kimberly Corley 

Jacki Moore 

Dr. & Mrs. Lewis Petree 
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   As the year winds down, I find myself reflecting on 
all we’ve accomplished in 2019.  It has been a busy 

year with two law enforcement training meetings, the 
annual Andee Rogers Memorial Poker Ride in the 
Spring and the Rescue Challenge in the Fall.  We also 

placed a record number of horses in forever homes this 
year.  I am pleased and grateful for all the wonderful 
volunteers and supporters that helped make all these 

things happen.  

   Several changes have recently occurred on the GERL 
Board of Directors and will be effective January 1, 
2020.  Our current Vice-President, Tamma Trump, 

who has given GERL 4 years of her life, has decided to 
follow a dream and move to Tennessee, along with her 
sister and brother-in-law.  I want to thank Tamma from 
the bottom of my heart for the sacrifices that she has 

made by filling the lead position of the annual Rescue 
Challenge event for the 6 years it has existed.  She has 
done a marvelous job of growing this event every year, 

making it better.  Tamma has also been a wonderful 
confidant to me as Vice President and I will miss her!  
GERL wishes the best for Tamma as she starts a new 

chapter with her horses and family. 

   Cynthia Anderson, our current GERL Secretary, will 
take Tamma’s place as Vice President.  She also has 
taken over the responsibility of orchestrating the law 

enforcement training meetings that we host, annually.  
Cynthia recently retired from her job as Biology Pro-
fessor and GERL has gained a gem!  She also serves as 

an Area Coordinator for Baldwin and Putnam counties. 

   Cynthia’s position as GERL Secretary will be filled 
by our long-time Auction Coordinator and Area Coor-
dinator, Sue Wrensen.  Sue recently retired from her 

full-time job as a teacher in Cherokee county and we 
are very grateful that she has agreed to step in and fill 
this important position for GERL. 

   CeCe Calli has graciously agreed to take the Lead on 

the Rescue Challenge.  She has her work cut out for 
her since we’ll be moving the event to a new venue in 
2021.  In addition, CeCe will continue to hold the posi-

tions as Foster and Adoption Coordinator as she has 

done for many years, as well as serving as the Area 
Coordinator for Hart, Franklin and Elbert counties. 

   Jacki Moore recently volunteered to be our Flea Mar-

ket Coordinator.  I’m pinching myself because I don’t 
have to handle this job, anymore!  Jacki likes to clean 
tack and what a difference she has made to our ability 

to move the used tack that is donated to GERL.  Thank 
you, Jacki! 

   I hope that you will join me in thanking each of our 
Board members and other volunteers for the many hats 

that they wear for GERL, not to mention their dedica-
tion and sacrifices!  I think they are AWESOME! 

   Of course, I have already started thinking about our 
goals for 2020.  I see a shift coming in the amount of 

support that we’ve been providing to the Georgia De-
partment of Agriculture Equine Division.  I believe in 
the future we are going to be lending more support to 
law enforcement and county animal control agencies in 

lieu of the GDA.  The reason for this is because the 
GDA is picking up fewer horses, which is forcing the 
counties to take a more active role in equine abuse and 

neglect.   

   We furnished two equine holding facilities this year 
at the cost of approximately $3,000 each. The shelters 
typically consist of a metal carport and panels. We cur-

rently have two additional counties that have called to 
inquire about a shelter for their facility. As a matter of 
fact, GERL has furnished more shelters and had more 

inquiries about shelters in the last two years than the 
past 9 years that we have offered them  And, let me say 
this about that, GERL is happy to provide these shel-

ters if the counties are willing to prosecute the neglec-
tors and abusers.  2020 is going to be full of changes.  
Hang on for the ride! 

     By Patty Livingston, President 
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   It has been another very 
busy year for the Georgia 
Equine Rescue League, 
Ltd (GERL). We have had 
many great successes in 
2019.  We started off the 
year with the rescue of 5 
horses from what was a 
very bad situation.  With a 
lot of hard work from one 
of our area coordinators, 
Gloria Bell, and many oth-
er concerned animal he-
roes, all the horses were 
placed in forever homes.  
GERL picked up the tab 
for feed, hay and vet care, 
including 2 castrations. 

 
   In February we held the GERL Annual Meeting at 
the Winder Lion’s Club.  Tamma Trump was named 
recipient of the Marty Paulk Cheerleader award. God 
knows she deserved it.  She has worked so hard with 
the Rescue Challenge and other aspects of GERL. For 
those of you that may be unaware, Tamma is relocat-
ing to Tennessee at the end of this year. She will be 
missed by all of us that know and love her.   
 
   In April GERL Kicked off its own Help a Horse 
Campaign.  This turned out to be one of the most suc-
cessful events of the year; Not in a financial sense but 
finding forever homes for 15 horses’ type of success.  
Several GERL volunteers worked very hard to write 
stories, take pictures, videos, and promote these horses 
that had been in the Department of Agriculture’s im-
pound barns far too long. 
 
   Also in April, we held the Andee Rogers Memorial 
Poker Ride at Faucett Farms in Dawsonville, Ga.  It 
was an outstanding success. Thanks to Amy Cox and 
her group of volunteers who worked hard to pull this 
event together each year.  It was a beautiful day to ride, 
play games, and have a good time.  The food and ca-
maraderie  at the event were awesome.   
  
   In June of this year we were asked by Jones and 
Oconee counties to assist them with the purchase of 
shelters and fencing for their new equine holding pens 
they wanted to add to their Animal Control facilities.  
GERL is happy to help any county law enforcement 
entity that is willing to prosecute animal neglect and 
cruelty and has been offering this support to law en-

forcement for the past 10 years.   
 
   In July GERL held a very successful Equine Training 
for Law Enforcement and Animal Control in La-
Grange. This is a very important program that is hosted 
twice a year by GERL.  These programs provide hands 
on training with equine, instruction on how identify 
cruelty and neglect, how to investigate a case, and 
what the prosecutor is looking for in able to successful-
ly prosecute an animal cruelty case. 
  
   In early October we held the 6th annual GERL Res-
cue Challenge.  We had a great turn out. All the train-
ers, horses, and judges were excellent. Medieval Times 
was our entertainment and they “wowed” everybody!  
Thanks, again, to Tamma Trump and all the volunteers 
who work hard to make this event happen.   
 
   In November GERL held our second Equine training 
for law enforcement and animal control officers in 
Marietta (Cobb County).  We had an excellent turnout.  
The interest of law enforcement is increasing all the 
time.  
 
   In December we celebrated the annual GERL Christ-
mas party at GERL President, Patty Livingston’s house 
in Bethlehem. This party is always well-attended and a 
great time.    
 
I can’t wait to see what next year holds for GERL! 
 
“The highest reward for your working is not what you 
get for it, but what you become by it.”  
By Sidney Harris 
 
   Please help support our programs. Go to our website 
and consider donating. 
 
   If you missed any of these articles and are interested 
in reading the newsletter, you may go to 
www.gerlltd.org  They are located in the newsletter 
archives.  
 

A Note from the Secretary’s Desk 
by Cynthia Anderson 
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Donations to the 6 Amigos 

 

Thank you for donating to the 

“Feed a Horse” Program 

 

John Lynn 

Louise Nelson 

Dea Williams 

Dianne Harper 

Christa Hofacre 

 

Nancy Ozburn for William 

John Lynn 

The Baxter International Foundation/John Lynn 

Carol Royer 

Erik Wittenzellner 

Bonnie LaVoie 

Mary C Karom 

Kim Hampton 

Christopher & Susan Gregory 

Donations in Memory of 

Remember Gypsy Rose? She is a one-eyed mare that 

was in our 2016 Rescue Challenge event.  She was 

later adopted by Lauren     Norman who has trained 

her for Hippotherapy.  Awesome job, Lauren! 

Gypsy Rose Update 

 Donations to Stallion to Gelding 

 

Mary Ann Parks by the Kel-Mac Saddle Club 

Mary Ann Parks by Susie Cottongim 

Mary Ann Parks by Valerie Puryear 

Razzle Dazzle Trump by Dr. Ava Talmage 

Require Trump by Dr. Ava Talmage 

Jeanne Allen by Elizabeth Duffy 

Cady and Sam, beloved horses 

of Nancy Ozburn Duke by Linda Fierman 

Bill McKee by Laura Tate 

Jack Cashin by Betsy Gilman 

Chris Altizer by Carole and Robert Evans 

Chris Altizer by Ed and Cynthia Kohlmeyer 

Patricia Lewis by Graham and Margaret Scott 

Forrest Gump by Susanne Lauda 

 

Karen Johnson 



October, November & December 2019 Quarterly Newsletter | 22  

 

 
GERL Stallion to 

Gelding Program. 

Stallions Gelded 
To Date By GERL:  

1106 

Horses in our Foster Care Program 

HORSES FOSTER HOME 

Kourtney Linda Kundell 

Rochelle Linda Kundell 

Ladybug Steven Neal 

Ransom Steven Neal 

Cooper Steven Neal 

6 Amigos Patty Livingston 

Yankee Patty Livingston 

Ellie Rylee Nash 

Kendall Karla Ellington  

Annie CeCe Calli 

CeCe Calli—Foster Care Coordinator 

(706) 376-2410 

foster@gerlltd.org 

GERL Registers With FundingFactory  

Recently, the Georgia Equine Rescue League (GERL) 

registered with FundingFacotry, a free recycling fund-

raiser for schools and nonprofits that collect empty 

toner and inkjet printer cartridges.  To see the list of 

qualifying cartridges check the list on their website:  

http://www.fundingfactory.com/admin/

qualifying.aspx.   

FundingFactory makes it easy to pack and ship your 

recyclables... for free! Simply print shipping labels 

from your online account, tape one label onto each 

box and you're ready to go!  When registering, please 

list GERL as your Cause. GERL’s id number is 

417200.  
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Cargill Announces new Ultra 

Premium Line of Horse Feeds 

Cargill Feed has a new ultra-premium line of horse 
feed, ProElite which has now been incorporated into 
the SHOW program. Triple Crown POPs will also be 
accepted.   

Please save Proof of Purchase 
seals from ProElite and Triple 
Crown and send them to: 

Ginny Scarritt, 4835 Kendall 
Court, Atlanta, GA 30342 

Please Help! 

GERL receives money 

for the following... 

Please save Proof Of Purchase 

seals from bags of these  

Southern States feeds, Legends & Reliance 

and Triple Crown. 

and send them to: 

Ginny Scarritt 

4835 Kendall Court * Atlanta, GA  30342 

In April, 2018 GERL received $787.50 from our 

Proof of Purchase Program. Please keep those POP's coming! 

    Last year, GERL ran a story on a horse named PL 

Charger. (The PL stood for Pulaski.) In 2012, he was 

picked up by the GDA and taken to the Pulaski Wom-

en’s Prison impound in Hawkinsville, GA.  He was  

later sold at an auction at the Mansfield impound.  Un-

fortunately, Charger ended up in a bad situation after 

exchanging hands a couple of times.  He was later res-

cued by Janis Londraville, who lives out of State.  Jan-

is keeps in touch to let us know how he is doing.  She 

recently sent an update to let us know that she is writ-

ing a book about PL Charger which will be in print by 

March. According to Janis, one chapter is “Charger 

Goes to Prison,” with the first words from him in the 

chapter being “I loved Prison!”  The chapter itself con-

sists of some excerpts from articles about the Pulaski 

program, ranging from 2012 -2019. Charger is living 

the life of Riley now!  

He thinks he’s in heaven now at our farm. 

   Here are a few draft pictures (screen shots) of the 

cover and the beginning of the book. The spine text 

won’t be in proper position until the ms is uploaded. 

And the foreword by Charger and the photo of his lit-

tle friend are in a Word document so will have some 

adjustment. The book will be 8.5 by 8.5. 

Update on PL Charger 

PL Charger and his boy. 
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 Dear GERL: 

 Just wanted to thank ya'll for sponsoring the Stallion to Gelding Program offering castrations 

at an affordable price. We've taken in unwanted/homeless horses/ponies and this program 

helps with the expenses being poured out on these fellas!! Thank You for actively doing some-

thing positive for the overpopulation problem. I just wish the dog/cat world would do the same 

on a regular basis. Thank You and Barnesville Animal Clinic for doing a great job!! 

Robin Brown 

   GERL received over 150 of the Controlled Feeders 

approximately 2 years ago and up until recently, sever-

al of us had lost access to our barns, outbuildings and 

garages where they were stored.  It was time for them 

to go!  We lowered the price and they started flying out 

the door. We decided to call a couple of other horse 

rescues to see if they might have a use for a couple of 

the feeders.  They are especially good for older horses 

or horses that gulp their food.  Lori Younce, owner of 

Sunkissed Acres Equine Rescue, located in the Sum-

merville area of North Georgia, gladly accepted two 

for her facility.  It is nice to see the feeders go to good 

folks who can use them!  Just paying it forward! 

GERL Donates Pair of Controlled Feeders to Sunkissed Acres Equine Rescue 
By Patty Livingston 

Lori Younce, owner of Sunkissed 
Acres,  received 2 of the feeders 

from GERL. 

Hearth Designs Donates to GERL 

   Molly Aggar of Hearth Designs is donating the pro-

ceeds from the sale of these very cool granite horses 

to GERL.  They make excellent gifts and are very 

unique.    Judging from the checks that GERL has re-

ceived from Hearth Designs, sales are doing very 

well. 

   Big thanks to Molly and all of the folks at Hearth   

Designs who are really making a difference! 
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GERL Hosts the Equine Training for Law Enforcement and Animal Control in Cobb County 
By Cynthia Anderson GERL Secretary 

   The Georgia Equine 

Rescue League Ltd. 

(GERL) hosted the sec-

ond successful Equine 

Training for Law En-

forcement and Animal 

Control for the year In 

Cobb County on No-

vember 25th 2019.    

Over 67 Law enforce-

ment and Animal Con-

trol officer were in at-

tendance along with a 

student from the University of Kentucky’s Equine 

Management Program.  

   GERL is ecstatic to see these officers taking ad-

vantage of this unique training opportunity.  We are 

also very happy to see that some of the Equine pro-

grams at major Universities are starting to take notice 

of what we do.  This is the second time we have had a 

student ask to attend.  So, what exactly is this training, 

who are our experts, why it is so important, and what 

do we hope to accomplishment.  

   GERL is the only organization to offer this unique 

training opportunity for law enforcement and Animal 

Control.   Well, what makes it unique? We offer this 

training at no cost to the Law enforcement officers and 

Animal control officers. Every year law enforcement 

officers are required to have professional development. 

GERL’s training provides Law enforcement with 5 

hours POST credit.  This may be one of the only free 

professional development opportunities provided by 

any organization in the state of Georgia.    

   We start by introducing GERL and explain what ser-

vices we can provide to the counties in Georgia. We 

provide training to help them when they are dealing 

with a case of equine at large, or dealing with a neglect 

or cruelty case. What we ask in return for our help is 

that the counties prosecute the offenders.   

   We are able to provide this training because of the 

like-minded volunteers that are dedicated to help solve 

the problem of the unwanted horse, abuse and neglect 

in Georgia. The following are our expert presenters: 

   Mat Thomp-

son from the 

Department of 

Agriculture 

(GDA), is the 

first to present. 

Mat Thompson 

manages the 

GDA Equine 

Health Section 

which is re-

sponsible for 

enforcing the 

Humane Care 

for Equines Act 

of 1992, the 

Equine Act of 

1969 and excerpts of the Animal Protection Act. En-

forcement of these laws is achieved through the inspec-

tion of equine sales, abuse complaints, licensing sta-

bles, and events under his direction. Mat Thompson 

provides information on Georgia Equine Protection 

Laws and explains what constitutes equine abuse. He 

teaches attendees how to body score horses. He then 

takes the officers outside to demonstrate safe horse 

handling techniques. This includes how body language 

affects the horse, where to stand to avoid injury, how 

to catch, halter, lead, and load. The officers then have 

the opportunity to practice what they have learned on a 

horse provided by the GDA. 
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   Next up is Kevin Hearst -he Retired from the posi-

tion or Field Supervisor/Chief Cruelty Investigator for 

Dekalb County Animal Services. Kevin has been a 

member of the National Animal Cruelty Investigations 

School faculty for over seven years and is recognized 

as an expert in the field of animal cruelty investiga-

tions. This school is recognized as one of the leaders 

in education for humane investigators. Kevin is asked 

to and does delivered many presentations for confer-

ences throughout the nation. He also served as liaison 

In-service instructor for DeKalb Co. Police Academy, 

Sheriff Office, Code Enforcement, Emergency Man-

agement Agency and District Attorney & Solicitor-

General’s offices. He is an expert witness in animal 

cruelty cases due to his extensive knowledge, training, 

and experience in animal cruelty/equine, dangerous 

animal and blood sports investigations. Kevin’s 

presentations are entertaining as well as informative.  

He concentrates on the proper way to carry out and 

document animal abuse cases. He always provides hu-

morous accounts of his personal mistakes and success-

es. He has the attendees participate in group case stud-

ies of actual cruelty case. This provides the officers 

with a chance to look at evidence and discuss the actu-

al aspects of the case while he provides positive feed-

back.  He provides instruction on how to present a 

prosecutable case to the district attorney, how to testi-

fy, how to become an expert witness.  This infor-

mation is invaluable to the training of law enforcement 

and animal control, 

 

GERL Hosts the Equine Training for Law Enforcement and Animal Control in Cobb County 
By Cynthia Anderson GERL Secretary 
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   Last presenter is Jessica Rock-Assistant District At-

torney, Statewide Animal Crimes Prosecution and 

Training Attorney. Jessica provides detailed infor-

mation concerning what she, or any prosecuting attor-

ney needs in order to successfully prepare a case 

which would insure a conviction.  She reiterates the 

Importance of proper investigation and presentation.  

After all the goal of all involved is to be able to help 

reduce the neglected and abused equine in Georgia. It 

takes a lot time, effort, and money to issue and execute 

a warrant, prepare a case. All the data support the link 

between animal cruelty and neglect and criminal activ-

ity. It is truly a shame to lose a case or have it dis-

missed due to lack of evidence.  

   Over the past couple of year we are seeing marked 

increase of the number of law enforcement and animal 

control officers in attendance.  I am sure this is due to 

the invaluable information and training provided by 

our team of experts. Without proper training and infor-

mation, teamwork, and support we will not be success-

ful in helping to reduce the number of neglected and 

abused equine in Georgia. These law enforcement 

training class are essential in getting everyone on the 

same page.  

   This program is so important to everyone involved 

that everyone participates on a purely volunteer base. 

Without the generous donation of these Equine/

Animal heroes’ time and expertise this very unique 

and successful program would not be possible.  

   What we want to see happen is an increase in the 

prosecution of equine/animal neglect and cruelty. The 

state, county law enforcement, city law enforcement, 

and rescue organizations work together safely to make 

this happen.  We can make a difference! 

   In this season of giving please consider supporting 

some our programs with a tax deductible donation to 

Georgia Equine Rescue League, Ltd.  Or come out and 

volunteer with some our events. 

GERL Hosts the Equine Training for Law Enforcement and Animal Control in Cobb County 
By Cynthia Anderson GERL Secretary 
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GERL Volunteer of the Quarter 
By Patty Livingston  

   GERL was asked to participate in the North Hart Ele-

mentary School Agriculture Day.  Since I live in Hart-

well, I agreed to set up a booth, along with a lot of other 

people who would also be there.  I set up a couple of the 

GERL banners that showed before and after photos of 

some of the horses that we’ve helped over the years.  I 

also had GERL newsletters to pass out.   

   The day started at 8:00; a horn blew and what seemed 

like 10,000 kids came out of their classrooms to go 

through the 20 or so booths, tractors, combines and even 

a cow.  I was in total fear, as one class at a time came to 

sit and listen to me talk.  I love kids.  I love their minds, 

their curiousness, 

silly questions 

and their interest.  

It was an enjoya-

ble experience.  

   Hartwell is a 

small rural town 

and these kids had 

it going on.  Thank you North Hart for giving me the op-

portunity to learn more from these kids than I could ever 

teach them, but next year I'm bringing a horse or two! 

 

GERL Goes to School 
By CeCe Calli 

    Selection of the GERL Volunteer of the Quarter is al-

ways a big surprise to the chosen recipient.  They don’t 

know of our choice until they receive their newsletter in 

the mail.   

   The Volunteer of this Quarter is our GERL Secretary, 

Cynthia Anderson.  I feel certain that she has received 

this award sometime in the past, but she continues to be 

the cream that rises to the top in so many aspects of 

GERL duties, it would be difficult to overlook her.  She 

recently retired from her teaching job at Milledgeville 

Military College and immediately shifted her time and 

energies to GERL.  Cynthia took over the job of running 

our multi-county law enforcement training meetings this 

year and she handled it all from restructuring the training 

manual that we hand out to all law enforcement           

attendees, as well as presenting the GERL Powerpoint 

presentation at  these meetings.  We held two meetings 

this year: the first one was in LaGrange and the most re-

cent one in Cobb County, so a lot of leg work had to be 

done to get all the officers to the meeting.  She sent out 

all the invitations, as well as the follow-up to ensure that 

we had a full class. 

   What is so amazing about all the things that she contin-

ues to do for GERL is that she is currently battling cancer 

and going for chemo treatments weekly.  She is truly an 

amazing woman.  

GERL recently made a 

road trip to pick up 6 

feral horses and there 

was Cynthia with her 

truck and trailer, right in 

the middle of the action!  

I treasure her friendship 

over the years that I’ve 

known her.  She is truly 

a force to reckon with 

and I am so very grate-

ful that she is on the 

GERL Team!  Thank 

you, Cynthia Anderson!  

You’re the BOMB! 
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   The Unwanted Horse Coalition’s (UHC) recent 

Study on Contributing Factors Surrounding the Un-

wanted Horse Issue is the first of its kind to assess the 

causes and magnitude of the unwanted horse popula-

tion in the United States. 

   Results indicate that the problem of unwanted horses 

is perceived to be growing on many fronts. More than 

90% of participants believe the number of unwanted 

horses, as well as those neglected and abused, is in-

creasing. Almost all participants (87%) indicate that in 

the past year, the issue of unwanted horses has become 

“a big problem,” compared with only 22% who said 

the problem was important three years ago. Respond-

ents also report that the number of horses being eu-

thanized is increasing.   

   In 2010 GERL formed a partnership with area eq-

uine veterinarians.  Not only to provide low cost castra-

tion clinics, but to educate the public on the problems 

of over-breeding.  The second Sat of November was 

established as Stallions to Geldings Day and veterinari-

ans throughout the state would volunteer their time, 

staff and expertise to host clinics where horses could 

be castrated for only $100.00. GERL would pay $50.00 

and the horses’ owner would be responsible for the re-

maining $50.00. Usual cost for a castration is from 

$200.00/$500.00. 

   Over the past couple years, it has become difficult for 

many of our veterinarians to hold their clinics on a des-

ignated day and have chosen a different date and in 

some cases a week or even a month to host their clinics 

for the $100.00 fee. 

   I’d like to take the opportunity to thank the thirteen 

veterinarians that have so generously given of their 

time, expertise and staff to make our 2019 Stallion to 

Gelding Month a huge success.  To date we have 80 

less stallions in Georgia.  That brings our total number 

of horses castrated through our programs to 1,106 stal-

lions since 2010! There are a couple of veterinarians 

that have not completed their castrations for 2019 so 

we expect this total to increase.  

   If any of these fine doctors happen to be your veteri-

narian, please give them a big GERL welcome and let 

them know how much you appreciate them and what 

they’re doing to help with the problems of the unwant-

ed horse.  

 Amicalola Veterinary Services – Ava K. Griner Tal-
mage, DVM 

 Barnesville Animal Clinic – Mark Korb, DVM 

 Barrow Veterinary Service – Robin Barrow, DVM 

 Budget Vet – Lois Lassiter, DVM 

 Countryside Veterinary Service – Dan Carter, DVM 

 Fulton Equine – Melissa Fulton, DVM 

 King Equine Services – Logan King, DVM 

 Maggie’s Menagerie – Eric Sjoberg, DVM 

 New South Equine Medicine – Ross Kittrell, DVM 

 Piedmont Equine Associates – Daniel Pike, DVM and 
John Elliott, DVM 

 Royston Animal Hospital – Wanda Thompson, DVM 

 Southern Crescent Equine Services – Jason McClen-
don, DVM 

 Philema Vet Service – Trey Morrison, DVM 

GERL’s 9th Annual Stallion to Gelding Castration Days a Success  
By Patty Livingston 
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SPONSOR BUSINESS CARDS 

REACH THOUSANDS OF POTENTIAL CUSTOMERS! 

ADVERTIZE YOUR BUSINESS HERE! 

Coverage in our Newsletter and website! 

Business Card Page (Color) Annual: $100.00 

1/4 Page: $150.00 per year (Newsletter/Website/Color) 

1/2 Page: $200.00 per year (Newsletter/Website/Color) 

Full Page $300.00 per year (Newsletter/Website/Color) 

Email:  ads@gerlltd.org 

(Above 3 ads include a 2” X 3.5” color on the front page of our website) 

(Customer supplies business card/photos/graphics) 

You can visit our website to for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 
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Georgia Equine Rescue League 

PO Box 328 

Bethlehem, GA 30620 

(770) 464-0138 

https://gerlltd.org 

New Member:  __________  Renewal:  __________                Date:__________________ 

Name:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 

City / State / Zip:  ___________________________________________________________________ 

County: ________________________________  

Phone: _______________________________ 

E-mail Address: ___________________________________________ Referred by:  _____________ 

_______ I am a horse owner 

_______ Although I do not own a horse, I would like to support the GERL 

_______ I am interested in becoming a GERL Foster Home 

_______ I am interested in becoming a GERL fundraising event volunteer 

Annual membership dues are: 

$35.00 Family _______  $25.00 Single  ________ $15.00 Junior (12 & under)_______ Age: _______ 

$50.00 Club, Organization or Business________ $1000.00 Lifetime ________ 

Misc. Donation: _____________ 

In Honor of___________________________   for the amount of $ __________________  

In Memory of _________________________   for the amount of $ __________________ 

 

Make check payable to: GERL 

Mail to:  GERL - P.O. Box 328 - Bethlehem, GA 30620 

With Your Help … We Will Make A Difference! 

PRST STD 
US POSTAGE PAID 

PERMIT #1037 
STONE MOUNTAIN, GA 

“As a convenience you can donate or signup/renew your membership on our website using https://gerlltd.org” 

Certified 501(c)3 with the State of Georgia 

You can visit our website for articles, membership application and general information: https://gerlltd.org 


